
 

 

 

                                                                                                               29th November 2021 

 

 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian, Assalaamu Alaikum (peace be with you), 

 

I hope that you and your family are well. Aameen.    

 

As you will be aware, there has been recent concerns about rising cases of COVD-19 and the possibility of 

new strains of the virus. 

 

Over the weekend, the Prime Minister advised that there would be additional precautions to minimise the 

risk of infection. 

 

I am very grateful to all parents for your wonderful support during this term to keep all our learners and 

families safe. During this term, the school has:  

 

• Delivered online lessons so that students who are isolating can continue their learning. 

• Been able to vaccinate our students aged 12 and over with parental consent. 

• Continued to ventilate our classrooms to reduce the risk of infection. 

• Continued to hand out LFT kits provided parents have given permission for their daughter to collect.  

 

To ensure all members of our school family stay safe over the next few months, we are asking students to: 

 

• Get vaccinated if they have not yet received the jab. 

• Wear a face covering when travelling to and from school, particularly on public transport. 

• Wear a face covering during assemblies and when moving around crowded areas of the school. 

• Wash hands regularly and remember to isolate and get tested (PCR) if they have COVID symptoms.  

 

Along with the other protective measures we are taking, this will help students to remain safely in school.  

 

Thank you for your support and understanding with this – we really appreciate it. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 
 

Sajid Khaliq 

Principal 

 

 


